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MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS AT SPECIAL MEETING OF THE COBH 

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT, HELD VIA MS TEAMS (MEETNG ROOM, 

FLOOR 14 COUNTY HALL) ON MONDAY 13TH JUNE 2022. 

 
Present: Cllrs. C. Rasmussen, S. Sheppard, A. Barry, A. O’Connor, & S. O’Callaghan 

 

Officials: Mr. Michael Lynch, DOS 

 Mr. Donald Cronin, Senior Executive Engineer, Fwd Planning & Strategic Dev. 

 Ms. Mairead Kennedy, Staff Officer, Fwd Planning & Strategic Dev. 

 Mr. James Hickey, Executive Engineer, Fwd Planning & Strategic Dev. 

 Mr. P. Lynch, Municipal District Officer 

 Mr. G. O’Hora, Senior Executive Engineer 

 Mr. John O’Callaghan, Atkins Global 

 

An apology for his inability to attend was received from Cllr. S. O’Connor 

 

 

1.0 Carrigtwohill URDF Initiative-Public Realm Infrastructure Bundle_ 

Part 8 Planning: 

 

D. Cronin outlined the proposals in relation to this project and, that the CE report was circulated 

to all elected members on 3rd June and contained 21 no. modifications to the original proposals. 

He advised that these modifications sought to address the submissions received during the 

public consultation process and the input/feedback received from the elected members. 

Following the meeting on Friday 10th June with the Cobh MD, a further 3 no. modifications 

are proposed within a CE Report Addendum (circulated to the Cobh MD prior to this meeting). 

He stated that the Part 8 proposals, as amended by the 24 no. modifications was being 

recommended to the members. 

 

Cllr. A. O’Connor stated that he wished to thank the team for their efforts to date in relation to 

this project. He stated that while he didn’t necessarily agree with everything being proposed, it 

was a fair compromise and he was happy with the overall project. On that basis he was happy 

to propose that the project be recommended to full Council. 

 

Cllr. A. Barry seconded the proposal. He stated that, like Cllr. O’Connor, he didn’t agree with 

every individual element, but he was satisfied that the proposal would protect the future of the 

village. 

 

Cllr. S. O’Callaghan stated that she was happy to support the project. She stated that it was 

good to see the good relationship between the members and the officials in relation to getting 

this project developed. 

 

On the proposal of Cllr. A. O’Connor seconded by Cllr. A. Barry, it was agreed to recommend 

adoption of the proposal with modifications to full Council. It was agreed that the matter be 

forwarded for inclusion on the Agenda for full Council on Monday 27th June. 

 

This concluded the business of the meeting. 
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_______________________________  

 

CATHOIRLEACH 

 

 

_______________________________  

 

MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OFFICER. 


